Mobile Library Visits on Badger Hill

on Tuesdays 4th & 18th October at Yarburgh Way near shops 11.10am-11.40am

in Heslington

on Tuesdays 11th & 25th October at Heslington Court 12.00noon-12.20pm at Memorial Cottages 12.25pm-12.35pm at Peel Close 12.40pm-1.00pm

Heslington Preschool and Toddler Group

We are expanding our sessions! Heslington Preschool is now offering morning sessions Monday- Friday (8.55am- 11.55am) and afternoon sessions on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays (11.55am- 2.55pm). An Early starters session for children aged 2½ years is available on Tuesdays 9am-11.30am. Toddler group continues on Mondays 9am-11.15am. For more information please call 07708155484 or see www.heslingtonpreschool.org.uk for more details.

Song Box music groups

for 0-4 year olds with Mum, Dad or carer. Voted best in York in Little Vikings 2016 Awards. Book a session and find out why! Thursdays in Heslington Parish Church and all over York. Contact: 07855 126408, www.york-songbox.co.uk, FB/songboxyork, or tjsongbox@yahoo.co.uk.

A personal and Dignified Family Business

J.G. FIELDER AND SON FUNERAL DIRECTORS

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST Help or advice available 24 hours a day

YORK 654460 www.jgfielderandson.co.uk

Wanted Wombles

for the next Badger Hill Litter Pick on Saturday 1st October. Meet at 9am (till 10.30 or so) in front of the Badger Hill shops. For more details contact the Residents' Group: badgerhill.rcg@gmail.com

The Village Pre-School in Osbaldwick have spaces available for 2-4 year olds in September. Please see website www.thevillagepreschoolyork.co.uk for more details.

Little Badgers Pre-School

based at Badger Hill Primary School, have spaces for funded and non-funded 2-4 year olds. We have a warm friendly atmosphere that promotes learning through play. For more information please contact Emma on 07963134008

Illegal Parking

To report illegal parking telephone 0800-1381119. You will be asked for the registration number, make, colour and location of the vehicle.

Outlook Contributions

Please send signed contributions with contact details to the editor Elisa Main by email to elisamain@yahoo.co.uk or in writing to 66 Yarburgh Way, Badger Hill, York YO10 5HG. The deadline for the November edition is Saturday 8th October.





HESLINGTON CHURCH NEWSLETTER

This month, our student interns have taken over the clergy's letter. Normal service will resume next month...

For us as students, for many people in fact, September and October are busy parts of the year. They bring changes in the seasons and the life of our community, as children return to the local schools and the University once again comes alive.

It's the time of year with new homes and friends to be made, new things to learn, tearful goodbyes with families and more than a few opportunities to explore a new city in, er, various ways. For some students it's a new start, for others it is the return to a second home.

Over the years many of us come to know and love the uni, the departments and buildings, the local pubs and little shops, the lake, the village itself, the big sports fields and much more.

At this time of year though, there's a mixture of excitement and fear. You might not be a student, but you may well know how it feels. Maybe you've felt similar recently, perhaps starting a new job, moving to a new house or beginning a new school?

To try to identify with each other's hopes and fears is hugely important; for God, it was so important that he chose, through Jesus, to share in all our human experiences.

At Heslington Church we're used to change, with students and other members often coming and going. Anyone is always welcome, whether you've been here for decades or just arrived, and whether you're looking for something new or simply need a chat.

See what there is to discover at 'Hes' in the coming months, and share in the fellowship and friendship of Jesus (and maybe the odd cuppa as well).

Chris, Jess and Alice (Heslington Church student interns)

Heslington Church is a partnership between the Church of England and the Methodist Church together with the Roman Catholic Chaplaincy to the University of York. Our congregation is an eclectic mix of ages, backgrounds and nationalities. See our website

www.sites.google.com/site/heslingto nchurch/home

for more information. All are welcome

Church Office 01904 412300 (Tuesdays & Thursdays 10am-12 noon) email: heslington.church@hotmail.co.uk Johannes Nobel 01904 870814 Anglican Vicar 01904 414398 Rory Dalgliesh Methodist Minister & University Chaplain Requests for Prayer – please contact Rosemary De Little 01904 658080

The Carmelite Friar Community

at More House serve the University and local Hospital as Catholic Chaplains. During term-time Weekday Mass is celebrated regularly in More House Chapel and on Sunday (for members of the University community) on campus. Fr Ged Walsh gw621@york.ac.uk

York Elim

York Elim meets every Sunday, 10.30am, at Archbishop Holgate's school for lively worship, an engaging talk, coffee and a chat! There is Sunday School for the kids and a youth meeting at the same time as the talk for adults.

Heslington Village Venues for Hire

Church and Meeting Rooms

Tel: Church Office 01904 412300 Holmefield Centre

Tel: Mike Emmans-Dean 01904 415261

The Outgang Pavilion

Tel: Darren Hanley 07736 235712

Heslington Village Meeting Room

Tel: 01904 422130

Services at Heslington Church All Are Welcome

Sunday 2nd October

10.00am Student Welcome service and Children's Club followed by University Chaplaincy lunch 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Wednesday 5th October

9.30am Mothers' Union Corporate Communion

Sunday 9th October – The York Marathon runs this Sunday. There is restricted access by car to the church. 10.00am Holy Communion and Children's Club 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Sunday 16th October

10.00am All Age Harvest Celebration 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Sunday 23rd October

10.00am Holy Communion and Children's Club 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Sunday 30th October

10.00am Morning Worship with prayers for healing and Children's Club 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Every Thursday

9.15am Holy Communion (said)

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 12th October at 7.30pm in Heslington Village Meeting Room. Chris Corbett will give a talk entitled "Jane Austen's Wicked Women by Musket and Muslin". The competition is something lacy. New members most welcome. Maureen White

Mothers' Union

Our Garden Party/Afternoon Tea in August raised £211.70 for the work of Mothers' Union at home and abroad. Corporate Communion is Wednesday 5th October at 9.30am. On Thursday 20th October at 2pm Jean Alexander will tell of her life in the Queen Alexandra's Royal Army Nursing Corps. You will be very welcome to come along and listen. Sue Garnett

Come and Celebrate National Poetry Day

On Thursday 6th October 2016 in the Meeting room at Heslington Church, from 7 pm to 9 pm. Bring poems to Entry £3 including light read. refreshments. Susan F. R. Roome

Heslington Village Trust

The autumn meeting will be held on Wednesday 26th October at 7.30pm in Heslington Village Meeting Room. All residents are welcome. Bill McClean

Outlook Deliverer needed

Please can you help by offering to deliver 19 Outlook to homes in Hesketh Bank and Badger Court? If you can help please contact the Church Office (412300). Thank you.

Heslington Scout Group

Adult Section Assistants Wanted Heslington Scout Group is a very successful group with 14 leaders and over 65 children. We are currently looking for Adult Section Assistants to help on various section nights and assisting the current leader team for Cubs, Beavers, Scouts and Explorers. Full Training and support will be given. Interested people should contact Mark Draper, Group Scout leader on 01904 622613 or email

gsl@heslingtonscoutgroup.org.uk

World Community for Christian Meditation Group.

We meet weekly on Fridays in the Church library. We begin at 10:30am with refreshments, then a short teaching on meditation, as taught by John Main, followed by a period of meditation. We also meet on the second Sunday in the month, at 7:00pm. For further information contact Anne French at Anneifrench@hotmail.co.uk or 426961.

Post Cards and Stamps

Some up-to-date information for you. During 6 months a staggering amount of £8.173 has been raised from the sale of post cards. From just 14 cards £400 was raised. 13 of these were rare artist cards and the 14th of the 1926 General Strike. Please remember, all undamaged post cards have some value, but never remove stamps, as this makes the post cards worthless. Stamps with 1/4" border, cut from envelopes are always gratefully accepted. You can drop them off at the church or 17 Foxthorn Paddock. Sue Garnett

Cobweb Orchestra

Would you like to play in an orchestra? Then come and join in with the Cobweb Orchestra at York Steiner School in Fulford on Wednesdays (7.30-9.30, 7th Sept - 14th Dec). All instruments and abilities welcome and there's no weekly commitment. Whether you're a seasoned player, a relative beginner who has never played in an orchestra, or you've been too busy to practise for years, you are welcome to join us. Contact Patrick Burnett (0773326679 email patrickcburnett@gmail.com) or just turn up!